
 
 

     News Bulletin 

 

Apr. 2015                Secretary: Dixie Garner – 217-589-4758 
iaadixie@irtc.net or iaasec@il-archery.com 

           
 
FROM DIXIE’S DESK: 
The IAA convention was held March 1, 2015 at the Motel 66 convention center in Springfield.  
The general board and delegates meeting started a little after 10 waiting for some of the 
members to arrive with about 5-8 inches of snow, with 25 members attending. 
  
The tournament bids were accepted by the tournament committee and are listed in this bulletin. 
 
NFAA Director, Judy McCutcheon-Adams reported on some of the NFAA agenda items and 
they can be viewed on the NFAA web site. 
 
Chairman, Robert Rayhel reported on the NASP tournament, stating that there would be over 
1000 youth participating in this shoot. 
 
There were no big game or outstanding kills to report this year.  
 
The championship awards were presented to those attending. 
 
Dave Woods was presented with the Medal of Merit award (highest award presented by the 
NFAA) for his service to the organization. 
 
After being your secretary for the past 26 years I have presented the board with my letter of 
registration.  I have truly enjoyed being your secretary and most of you have become like 
family.  Sara Rayhel was asked to accept the position as secretary and she accepted.   I will be 
available until June 1st to assist Sara. 
  
If you have any questions, please contact me or one of the officers.  I can be reached at 217-
589-4758 or e-mail at iaadixie@irtc.net. 
          Dixie Garner 
          Secretary 
 



Submit your shoot results by e-mail to iaaresults@il-archery.com for posting on the website and in the monthly 
bulletin. 
 
 
Submit information for the monthly newsletter and to post on the website send by email to iaanewsletter@il-
archery.com 
 

 
 
 
 
The Illinois Archery Association would like to congratulate our National Champion 
   Cassie Flood ----AFBHFS 
  
 
In this bulletin will be your ballot for the constitutional change.  All ballots will be e-mailed and 
should be returned to Dixie Garner at   iaadixie@irtc.net  by April 30, 2015. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
PROPOSED AMENDMENT TO THE BY LAWS 

ADD 3A TO ARTICLE V OFFICERS 
 
3A. Elected Officers are expected to attend Board of Directors meeting.  An office holder may be removed 
from office for failure to attend at least one of the three Board of Directors meetings per elected year. 
 
Such removal shall be at the discretion of the Board of Directors.  Removal from office shall require votes for 
removal from at least 6 of the 10 Board members. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 

OFFICIAL BALLOT 
 

ILLINOIS ARCHERY ASSOCIATION 
 

PROPOSED AMEMDMENT TO THE BY LAWS 
 

ADD 3A TO ARTICLE V OFFICERS 
 
 
 

3A. Elected Officers are expected to attend Board of Directors meeting.  An office holder may 
be removed from office for failure to attend at least one of the three Board of Directors 
meetings per elected year. 
 
Such removal shall be at the discretion of the board of Directors.  Removal from office shall 
require votes for removal from at least 6 of the 10 board members. 
 
 
 
I accept the By Laws change: 
 
          Yes___________________ 
 
          No ___________________ 
 
 
DEAD LINE FOR MAILING THE BALLOT APRIL 30, 2015  

ILLINOIS ARCHERY ASSOCIATION 
R.R.# 3  BOX 219 

ROODHOUSE, ILLINOIS  62082 
iaadixie@irtc.net 

 
 
Reply to iaadixie@irtc.net with your vote. 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 

  The IAA Board of Directors and delegates meeting was held March 1, 2015 at the Motel 
66 and Convention Center in Springfield following an evening of 5-8 inches of snow.  The 
meeting was called to order by the Chairman, Robert Rayhel at 10:20AM.   
 After the pledge of allegiance, roll call of officers was taken with the following present, 
Chairman, Robert Rayhel; NFAA Director, Judy McCutcheon-Adams; northern board, Rick 
Knorr and Tim Ward; central board, Bill Mohn; southern board Ron Whitlock and Tim Eller.  
Also present was the past Chairman David Woods.  Roll call of delegates was taken by the 
chairman, Robert Rayhel with 18 present. 
 The minutes of the last meeting were passed out to the board members in advance and 
Ron Whitlock made a motion, 2nd by Bill Mohn to accept as published.  Motion carried. 
 The financial statements were accepted as published after some discussion on the 
expenses for the trophies by a motion from Bill Mohn and 2nd by Rick Knorr.  Motion carried. 
 NFAA Director, Judy McCutcheon-Adams gave a report on some of the agenda items 
that would be discussed at the annual NFAA meeting. 
 The constitution committee reported that the agenda item to change the constitution will 
be an e- mail ballot sent out in April. 

Bowhunting chairman, Ron Whitlock reported that he didn’t receive any applications for 
the big game awards or team hunt. 

The youth committee, Robert Rayhel reported that the NASP shoot would be held March 
21 with 1072 shooters. A discussion was held on the donations of bows for the NASP program.  
Donations of a bow were received from Joliet Archery, Panther Creek, Buckskin Legacy and 
Judy McCutcheon-Adams.  Jeanne Mohn made a motion, 2nd by Tim Eller to donate the bows 
to the schools not to individual.  Motion carried.  
  The tournament committee held a discussion on clubs hosting the State Field Shoot on a 
14 Field or a 28 field.  Steve White made a motion 2nd by Ron Whitlock for the clubs to have 
the option to hold the tournament on a 14 or 28 field.  Motion carried. 
 A discussion was held on the amount charged by our state for the charter fees compared 
to other states.  Bart Loudermilk made a motion, 2nd by Tim Ward to lower the state charter fee 
by $25.00.  Motion Carried.   
 A discussion was held on holding an indoor 900 round.  The committee will look into 
finding a location. 
 Bill Mohn reported that there had been 983 tickets sold for the gun raffle.  The names of 
the $100.00 prizes for selling tickets were Robert Famulski, Robert Rayhel, Bill Mohn, Dave 
Potter and Bill Mohn.  The Board thanks Bill Mohn and Bill Schuh for all the work that they 
have done on this project. 
 A discussion was held on having a marked 3-D tournament, which would be open to 
everyone.  A motion was made by Craig Anderson, 2nd by Bill Mohn to have a marked 3-D.  
The committee went over some of the rules and decided that this would be a 2 day event and 
shoot for patches and medals. With an 80-20 split and can be held any weekend in September.   
 Robert Rayhel and Judy McCutcheon-Adams read a letter of registration from the 
secretary, Dixie Garner. 



 The Medal of Merit award (Highest award given by the NFAA) was given to David 
Woods for his service to the organization.  
 After breaking for lunch the meeting continued with the tournament bids and the winning 
locations are listed in the coming events. 
 The next meeting dates for 2015 were set for June 27 at Pekin and November 1 at Scheels 
in Springfield. 
 A discussion was held on a triple crown/shooter of the year.  Tim Eller made a motion, 
2nd by Ron Whitlock to table until the next meeting. 
 The secretary position was discussed.  After discussion the position was offered to Sara 
Rayhel at the current salary.  Dixie Garner agreed to stay on until maybe June 1 when Sara 
would be out of school.  The board voted to give Dixie a $500 bonus. 
 David Woods presented a bid for a new laptop for the secretary and Tim Ward made a 
motion, 2nd by Bart Loudermilk to purchase the computer for $1374.25.  Motion carried. 
 The meeting adjourned at 2:45.     Dixie Garner, Secretary 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 ILLINOIS ARCHERY ASSOCIATION  
GUN RAFFLE 

ALL GUN RAFFLE WINNERS  
WILL HAVE CHOICE OF 

GUN OF THE MONTH OR CASH 
12 raffles for $15 

All tickets in all 12 drawings 
Winning tickets go back in for next drawing 

One drawing each month for a year 
Beginning January 2015 

No more than 2000 tickets will be sold 
Jan 2015     Ruger Super Red Hawk In Choice of Caliber or $525 cash – James Walsh, Sugar Grove, IL. 

Feb 2015    Savage 555 O/U 12 Gauge or $350 cash – Gary Fry, Versailles, IL. 

Mar 2015   Colt Gov. 1911 .45 Auto or $500 cash ‐ Brian Sharp, Hazel Dell, IL. 

Apr 2015    Henry Golden Boy .22 Mag. or 17HMR or $300 cash ‐ Angel Coleman, Sullivan, IN. 

May 2015   Remington 870 Wingmaster or $415 cash 

June 2015   Savage 17HMR Model 93 Gray Lam. Stock or $220 cash 

July 2015    Remington Model 700SPS Varmint In Choice of Caliber or $380 cash 

Aug 2015    Taurus Model 66 .357 Mag. or $300 cash 

Sept 2015   Remington Model 597VTR – 22‐LR or $235 cash 

Oct 2015     Savage Model 25 Light Varminter in choice of Caliber or $375 cash 

Nov 2015   Weatherby Vanguard Series 2 In choice of caliber or $360 cash 

Dec 2015   Colt Competition Tactical CRX .223 AR15 or $600 cash 



IAA Board of Directors and the members that were present at the convention in March have decided to hold another Gun 
Raffle to raise money for the organization. This will enable the organization to do more things to promote itself and the 
sport that we all love.  
Ticket Prices are $15.00 each and Tickets go on sale late August. 
 
First drawing will be in January of 2015. We have to sell 600 tickets before the drawings will start. If we do not sell at 
least 600 tickets, it will become a 50/50 drawing.  
 
Guns will not be purchased until after each drawing. Winner may want cash instead of the gun for that month. If the 
winner chooses the gun, there may be a delay in delivery of the gun due to some shortages from manufacturers, according 
to the firearms dealer we are working with.  
 
Only 2000 tickets will be printed which will increase the odds of winning. Drawn ticket will go back into the bucket for 
the next drawing so 1 person has the potential to win all 12 guns for an investment of $15.00.  
 
Bill Mohn and Bill Schuh again graciously agreed at the convention to administer the raffle for the IAA. Club contacts or 
members contact Bill Mohn for tickets.  
 
Club contact will distribute tickets to club members. They know the members and can better control tickets and money. 
Club contact will collect the ticket stubs and $$ or checks. Please make checks payable to IAA for amount collected.  
 
Seller puts their name on the back of the ticket stub that they sell. For every 5 stubs that you sell, seller will be put into the 
drawing for one of five $100 prizes. Each member needs to turn in their sold ticket stubs by the 15th of the month for the 
next month’s drawing.  
 
Tickets can be sold to non-Illinois residents. IL residents will require a FOID card to accept a gun. Non IL residents will 
need to make delivery arrangements with their local FFL gun dealer to receive any guns won.  

Contact info: Bill Mohn 217-525-1256 home, 217-816-1576 cell, tighttweener@warpnet.net  
Bill Schuh 618-459-2187 home, 618-830-6208 cell, schuh7811@gmail.com, 7811 Dustman Road, Worden, IL 62097 

RETURN ALL TICKET STUBS AND MONEY TO BILL SCHUH BY THE 15th of the 
month for the next month’s drawing. Bill’s address is listed above 

                                         To all members of the ILLINOIS ARCHERY ASSOCIATION! 

To make this a success, we will need every member’s help. The first time we had the gun raffle a few of us weren’t sure it 
would work. I was one of them. These two members and the people who helped sell the tickets more than proved us 
wrong. The first raffle proceeds enabled the IAA to function for the last 3 years. It’s what we used to purchase the State 
Championship trophies which cost the IAA approximately $2000.00 for last year (2013). It will be the same for this year 
(2014). This cost previously was taken from the entry fees of each tournament before the club/IAA split. Aggregate 
trophies are paid for solely by the State Organization. We also have other expenses on top of this. The only other income 
we get each year is from the State dues and the small percentage we get from the State Shoots each year. Without the 
previous gun raffle, the IAA could have been out of money and unable to continue. So if this Gun Raffle goes as well as 
the last one, we can plan to do some more things in the state, like having some bigger shoots and other activities. So 
please take a few minutes and think about this, then get with either Bill Mohn or Bill Schuh and have them send some 
tickets to you. We need your help.                                                                                                                                     

Thanks to all who hosted and attended the shoots this year. 

Hope to see you all at the State Indoor this winter. It will be held at Sauk Valley Archers in Dixon. Have a good indoor 
season.                         

Robert Rayhel, IAA Board Chairman. 



 
IAA Raffle Ticket Selling Tips 

1. Contact your local club raffle contact or Bill Mohn to obtain tickets to sell. Bill Mohn, call 217-725-0836. 
2. Since the tickets cost $15, carry a few $5 bills so you can make change for $20 bills. 
3. Ask friends, family and co-workers if they like guns and gun raffles. If they say “no”, then ask them if they 
like cash. There is a cash option for each raffle if they don’t want a gun. Show them the back of the tickets for 
the list of guns and cash options. 
4. Explain that these tickets are for 12 raffles at $1.25 per raffle. The winning tickets go back in the cage for the 
next drawing so all tickets are in all 12 raffles. 
5. Have the buyer fill out the left portion of ticket so we can contact them. Tear of the right portion of ticket and 
give to the buyer so they can see what is being given away each month. 
6. Be sure to put your name on the back of the ticket stub as IAA member. For every 5 tickets you sell, you get 
your name entered once for 5 drawings for $100 each. The more tickets you sell the more chances you have of 
getting drawn for the $500 cash. Everyone can sell at least 5 tickets and get in on this drawing. 
7. Mail ticket stubs and a check for the total sold to Bill Schuh, 7811 Dustman Road, Worden, IL 62097. Make 
checks payable to IAA or Illinois Archery Association. 
8. If you have any questions, contact Bill Schuh or Bill Mohn: 
 
Bill Schuh 618-830-6208 cell, Schuh7811@gmail.com 
Bill Mohn 217-725-0836 cell,tighttweener@warpnet.net 

 
Notes: 

Some people may ask how they get their gun if they live out of state. If people live out of state or don’t want to 
pick up their gun at our dealer in Springfield, IL, they can have the gun shipped from our dealer to an FFL gun 
dealer near them. Then they can pick up their gun at their local dealer. 
 
Some people may ask if they need a FOID to buy tickets. They do not need a FOID to buy tickets. If they are a 
winner and live in Illinois and want a gun instead of cash, then they will need a FOID. Out of state winners do 
not need a FOID. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

2015 I.A.A. OFFICERS 

N.F.A.A. STATE DIRECTOR: 
Judy McCutcheon-Adams   23358 Virden Road,    Virden, IL. 62690 (217) 827-2897 

jlynnmac@royell.org 

BOARD CHAIRMAN: 

         Robert Rayhel   13984 E. 1425Th Ave, Robinson, IL. 62454       (618) 563‐4648 
chairman@il‐archery.com 
Buckskin5@joink.com 

I.A.A. SECRETARY: 
Dixie Garner  R.R. 3, Box 219  Roodhouse, IL. 62082     (217) 589-4758 

iaasec@il-archery.com 
iaadixie@irtc.net 

 
NORTHERN BOARD MEMBERS: 

Rick Knorr, Box 39, Shirland, IL. 61079 (815) 629-2506 
Tim Ward, 775 Lambeth Ln., New Lenox, IL  60451 (815) 954-6009 
William Berger, 1020 Assell Ave., Aurora, IL. 60505 (630) 897-7289 

CENTRAL BOARD MEMBERS: 
Roger Nieders,1500 N 550th, Payson, IL  62360  (217)656-3113 

James Anderson, 2156 N. 1150th Ave., Liberty, IL.62347 (217) 242-5491 
William Mohn, 3729 Old Waterworks Rd. Springfield, IL. 62702 (217) 525-1256 

SOUTHERN BOARD MEMBERS: 
Bill Schuh, 7811 Dustman Road, Worden, IL. 62097 (618) 459-2187 

Ronald Whitlock, R.R. 3, Box 172, Carrollton, IL. 62016 (217) 942-3377 
Tim Eller. 507 Tracy Dawn Dr., Palestine, IL (618)586-1100 

 

David Woods 1102 N. Long St.  Shelbyville, IL. 62565     (217) 827-0714   
   iaanewsletter@il-archery.com 

NFAA: 
800 Archery Lane, Yankton, SD 57078  

1-800-811-2331 
(605) 260-9279 

James Anderson  jfandy@wildblue.net Robert Rayhel  buckskin5@joink.com 
Bill Berger             b-berger@live.com Bill Schuh             schuh7811@gmail.com 
Tim Ward  timward300@gmail.com  Ron Whitlock  pwhit@irtc.net 
Bill Mohn                  tighttweener@yahoo.com Roger Nieders  randdnieders@gmail.com 
Rick Knorr       rknorr1@frontier.com Tim Eller  eller1983@yahoo.com 



 
2015 COMMITTEE MEMBERS 

 
CONVENTION COMMITTEE 
  Judy McCutcheon‐Adams 
  Dixie Garner 
 
CONSTITUTION COMMITTEE 
  Rick Knorr 
  Judy McCutcheon‐Adams 
  Bill Schuh 
 
AWARDS COMMITTEE 
  Judy McCutcheon‐Adams  James Anderson    Bill Mohn 
  Ron Whitlock      Bill Schuh 
   
BOWHUNTING & CONSERVATION 
  Tim Eller         James Anderson     Roger Nieders 
  Ron Whitlock       Bill Mohn 
          
YOUTH COMMITTEE 
  Tim Eller 
  Bill Mohn 
   
R.I.C. COMMITTEE 
  Rick Knorr 
  Judy McCutcheon‐Adams 
  Bill Schuh 
 
TOURNAMENT COMMITTEE 
  Rick Knorr        Roger Nieders 
  Judy McCutcheon‐Adams  James Anderson 
  Bill Berger        Pat Whitlock 
  Ronald Whitlock      Bill Mohn 
  Robert Rayhel      Bill Schuh 
  Tim Ward        Tim Eller 
 
MEMBERSHIP & CLUB RETENTION ‐‐RAFFLE 
  Roger Nieders      Tim Ward       
  Bill Schuh        Bill Berger 
  Bill Mohn 



 
COMING EVENTS: 
 
APRIL, 2015 
      IAA SPRING OPENERS MAY BE HELD ANY DATE IN  
        APRIL OR MAY  BY ZONE 
  18      IAA SPRING OPENERS    NORTH 
          Joliet Bowhunters 
  18‐19      Panther Creek Bowhunters—Chatham     3‐D and 28 Field 
  26      Wolf Run Bowhunters—Roodhouse  3‐D and Field  Reg 8‐1 
            Info Jim 217‐248‐2128 
MAY, 2015 
  1‐3      NFAA NATIONAL MARKED 3‐D—REDDING, CA   
        IAA SPRING OPENER     SOUTH 
  17        Wolf Run Bowhunters—Roodhouse   3‐D & Field     Reg 8‐1 
              Info Jim 217‐248‐2128 
  17      Panther Creek Bowhunters—Chatham     Bob McCutcheon Shoot   
                3‐D & 28 Field 
  24      IAA SPRING OPENER      CENTRAL 
          Pekin Archery—Pekin  Field    info  309‐857‐4479 
                  See Flier 
JUNE, 2015 
  6‐7      Panther Creek Bowhunters—Scheels Sponsored 3‐D and 28 Field  
           Free t‐Shirts to the 1st 150 registered. Gift cards to the top Shooters 
  27      IAA BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING 
  27‐28      IAA STATE TARGET CHAMPIONSHIP 
            900 ROUND        PEKIN ARCHERY   
 
JULY, 2015 
  12      Panther Creek Bowhunters—Chatham  3‐D & 28 Field 
  18‐19      Pekin Archery—Pekin  Safari Trail Shoot   2‐D   2 arrows 
            Info   Danny Terrill  309‐242‐9201 
  22‐26      NFAA OUTDOOR NATIONAL CHAMPIONSHIPS—         
        MECHANICSBURG, PA 
   
AUGUST, 2015 
  2      Wolf Run Bowhunters—Roodhouse     3‐D & Field 
          Sonny Kirchner Memorial Shoot     Reg 8‐1 
            Info Jim 217‐248‐2128 
  9      Pekin Archery—Pekin  Field    Mike  309‐857‐4479 
  22‐23      IAA STATE FIELD CHAMPIONSHIP 
              PANTHER CREEK BOWHUNTERS 
  29      Panther Creek Bowhunters    Free 10 target 3‐D challenge at the Scheels     
      store in Springfield    (Gift cards to the top shooters in each class) 
 
SEPTEMBER 2015 
  13      Panther Creek Bowhunters—Chatham   3‐D and 28 Field 
  20      Wolf Run Bowhunters—Roodhouse    3‐D & Field 
          J.D. Garner Memorial Shoot    Reg 8‐1 
            Info Jim 217‐248‐2128 
 
     
 



IAA AGGREGATE FOR  2016 MAY BE HELD ANY DATE IN  
            DEC 2015 OR JAN OF 2016 
NORTHERN        JOLIET 
CENTRAL        WENOIS 
SOUTHERN        BUCKSKIN 
THE DATE FOR THE STATE CHAMPIONSHIP WILL BE SET IN NOVEMBER 
 
OCTOBER 2015 
 
NOVEMBER 2015 
  1      BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING  @ SCHEELS SPRINGFIELD 
 
DECEMBER 2015 
 
JANUARY 2016 
  29‐31      THE VEGAS SHOOT 
 
FEBRUARY 
  27‐28    GREAT LAKES INDOOR SECTIONAL 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 



 
RESULTS: 

None submitted 


